

STORIES

SPOTLIGHTS

PEOPLE

PAST ISSUES

RESOURCES

ABOUT US



FEBRUARY 7, 2024

STORY



October 5, 2023 / 😡 0



Regents approve associate degrees with the hope of providing new path for CU students to earn credentials

By Staff // Issue: October 5, 2023 // Categories: UCCS, CU Denver, CU System, Faculty, Staff

The Board of Regents voted unanimously to approve new Associates of General Studies degree programs at UCCS and CU Denver.

The board's action at the April 27-28 meeting at the CU Anschutz Medical Campus followed the launch of the state's Colorado Re-Engaged (CORE) initiative, which enables four-year institutions to award earned associate degrees to eligible former students who have accumulated at least 70 credits, but who left college in good academic standing before completing a four-year degree.

CORE provides a path for students to receive a credential for work they have completed. It improves these students' outcomes for employment, strengthens the state's workforce and economy, and creates pathways for these former students to reengage in higher education.

From the Colorado Department of Higher Education: "In enacting the supporting legislation, the Colorado Legislature recognized that the COVID-19 pandemic forced many students -

particularly those from low-income communities – to stop attending the state's colleges and universities before attaining a bachelor's degree. These stop-out students have invested a significant amount of time and money to advance their knowledge and skills through higher education, but do not have an academic credential to reflect this investment.

"Data gathered by the Colorado Department of Higher Education indicates over 25,000 Coloradoans may be eligible for an associate degree under CORE."

The certificate is designed as a completion award only; CU and other participating four-year institutions cannot market to or enroll students into associate degree programs.

Read more on CORE here.

Tagged with: Board of Regents, CDHE, Legislature

YOU MIGHT ALSO LIKE ...

Pebruary 1, 2024

Regents celebrate CU luminaries with slate of annual awards

Pebruary 1, 2024

Regents University Affairs Committee advances proposals for new degrees, certificates

ALSO ON CU CONNECTIONS

Apply for the Tuition **Assistance Benefit ...**

3 years ago • 1 comment The University of Colorado values education for people in all circumstances and ...

Five questions for Valerie Simons

2 years ago • 1 comment The recent 50th anniversary of Title IX and the federal announcement of ...

Webinar to delve into student choice, ...

2 years ago · 1 comment The COLTT (Colorado Learning and Teaching with Technology) conference ...

Tec hone

2 yea Patcl rats · monl

0 Comments



Login ▼

G

Start the discussion...

OR SIGN UP WITH DISQUS ? LOG IN WITH

Name

Share

Best

Newest Oldest

Be the first to comment.

Subscribe Do Not Sell My Data **Privacy**

RECENT

MOST POPULAR

Colorado Capital Conference seeks participants for 2024

Pebruary 8, 2024



Luminaries celebrate a more diverse, welcoming campus

Pebruary 8, 2024

System UIS, CU Boulder team to improve student experience via data efficiency

Pebruary 8, 2024

LAS professors receive Henry Luce Foundation grant

Pebruary 8, 2024

Is green electricity sharing with your neighbor possible?

Pebruary 8, 2024

CRISPR study lays groundwork for overcoming ovarian cancer

Pebruary 8, 2024

Semiconductor forum highlights CU Boulder's leadership in advancing technology and building workforce

Pebruary 8, 2024

CU Boulder, CU Denver part of \$160 million NSF-funded effort to promote climate resilience

Pebruary 1, 2024

CONNECT WITH US











News and Information for Faculty and Staff

Published weekly by University Relations 1800 Grant St., Suite 800, Denver, CO 80203 Editor. Jay Dedrick, 303-860-5707

CU-Boulder | CU Colorado Springs | CU Denver | CU Anschutz Medical Campus | CU System Administration

Copyright © University of Colorado, All Rights Reserved